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In preparation of the proposed church expansion,
over 10 consultations with various groups were
conducted and a special vestry was held in May
to vote on this proposal. We had aimed for a 75%
approval rate before proceeding with this
project. As it turned out, the approval rate was
62% and therefore the church expansion project
was postponed. Though the outcome was a
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Ministry in May 2021, we hosted six public
workshops for these newcomers. Over the past
18 months, various topics were covered, such as
finding jobs, interviewing skills. The most recent
one was “How to prepare for Toronto winter?”
on November 4, which was a hybrid Zoom and
in-person  event.  Attendance at these
workshops ranged from 58 to over 180 people,
with over 270 registrations. Some people came
to know about us through these workshops and
contacted us when they arrived in Toronto. | am
very proud that over 20 parishioners stepped up
to the challenge in welcoming them, extending
hospitality, and building friendships with them.

These parishioners helped out by offering

accommodations,

donating  household items, providing job
referrals, shopping for winter clothing with them,
and even organizing a sight-seeing tour to
Montreal and Ottawa for them. We held a Mid-
Autumn festival celebration this September and
55 people celebrated their first Chinese

Thanksgiving in Canada together. “One Path!”

“One in Christ.” To be united in Christ, we ought
to know God deeply. The Church completed the
12-week Emmaus “Knowing God” Bible Study

series from the Anglican
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English Ministry

Pastor Melvin Tai

Christmas is here again. A time of joy, gifts-
giving , partying, and shopping. Streets are

filled with decoration.

After over 2 years of fighting with Covid, we are finally coming to the end of it. However the fight
is not yet over, we still need to be vigilant when we finally meet up in person.

In the beginning of this year, we organized a bowling outing. 12 kids and 8 adults had lots of fun
interacting. It was the first time for me to have a feeling of fellowship among brothers and sisters
of St Christopher’s parishioners and was indeed a good start.

Soon after, we have a lot of home visits, and | am blessed to have the opportunity to know the
parishioners at a deeper, and personal level, sharing a meal together.

During the season of Pentecost, we did the Emmaus series during our English Fellowship prayer
meeting as well as the youth group Compass. This series strengthens our knowledge of our
Trinitarian God. By April, we re-opened for in-person English
Worship at the Chapel. By October, we had our first monthly
potluck and our weekly coffee time after the service.
Members of the congregation are rostered to ensure that
there are refreshments for those who gathered.

The Compass had a BBQ in the summer to mark the end of the term. We invited Hong Kong
newcomers to join us for games and worship. More than 30 parishioners turned up to celebrate
with us. This yeor we tried to launch the Christian Brigade Ministry, which is

; i mres o= - o an enrichment programme for our youth and a tool for
outreach work to our community. We had numerous meetings
and training, including a camping trip with 5 adults volunteers
and 8 youths. We learned how to start a fire for outdoor
cooking, as well as the practical application of rope work,
especially in life-saving situations. However, due to the low
interest, we did not have enough registration to launch the

Christian Brigade Ministry. The entire plan was shelved.

In lieu of that, we started the youth Sunday School, which meets every Sunday before service. We
will read 9 Books of the Bible together, as well as learning life skills such as financial management
and how to handle relationships.
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The two key activities in Autumn. First was the Fall
Festival Costume Party on the 29th of October,
organised by Stephen and the English Congregation.
We had over 43 participants coming for the party. It
was a lot of fun and we had opportunities to interact

with our guests. The second was reviving the - : {
Community Student Club on Thursdays after school. This program is still in the teething period.
Much attention, patience and prayer are needed to see it to fruition.

This year, technically, is my first-year experiencing the in-person encounter with the
parishioners. | thank God for the warm friendship established.

As our mission statement says, we aimed to unite to reach up, reach in and reach out. And all
these begin with having a strong healthy relationship among the parishioners.

We may not be fully out of the woods from Covid, but | can sense that the Lord is preparing us
for something next year. | am excited to see how the Lord lead us in the coming new year.
Merry Christmas to everyone!
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5th Annual Ping Pong Relay broke another target Canon Philip Der

St. Christopher’s hosted their 5th annual Ping Pong Relay on September
24 to fundraise for FaithWorks' 16 charitable organizations. Despite of the
pandemic lockdown, Ping Pong Relays carried on virtually via Zoom in the
last 2 years. With gradual re-opening, the Relay this year is a hybrid
model with 26 people in attendance and 5 on Zoom. To add to the fun,
the organizers split participants into women and men teams, each
prepared with their cheering slogans. It was a "fierce" but friendly
competition in 4 categories of ingenious Ping Pong games. We
challenged each other with different tricks and encouraged them by

financial sponsorship.
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The higher the scores the higher the donation. Fundraising is important but having tons
of fun and fellowship with each other was the best of all. We raised over $6,000 on the
day of the event and including the amount we asked for sponsorship before the day of
the Relay, the total amount is $35,870. God once again did another amazing work
through St. Christopher’s 2022 Ping Pong Relay. Praise be to God!

(Cont'd from p.2 - Canon Der)

Church in England after Easter. 90 people from 9 small groups participated in this
program. In addition, our adult Sunday school after Sunday worship maintained a good
attendance and completed the studying of the book of Isaiah and Revelation. We
deepened our understanding of the Trinity and the Word of God.

Our outreach program, YEAH Club, officially re-opened for in-person participation in
early April. We resumed some regular activities such as Ping Pong on Thursdays, Tai Chi
classes on Saturday, and Chinese opera group. A new activity was added this June, and
that is a monthly cooking class, led by Mr. Kwok Wing Li, a retired chef and former
George Brown culinary instructor. Each cooking class was attended by 20-25 people
who have a keen interest in cooking and the menu tasting was a great attraction.

Pastor Melvin Tai has built a stronger leadership team in our English congregation. We
are grateful for his work and our leaders. A Youth Sunday school and a Community
Student Club, an after-school program for high school students was started in the Fall.
We organized the Fall Festival Costume Party at the end of October and over 40 people
came for a fun gathering!

As we are about to celebrate the birth of our saviour Jesus Christ in December, we give
thanks for the wonderful leaders and ministry teams of St. Christopher’s. God has given
us the greatest gift by offering His Son, let us uphold “One Heart, One Path, One in
Christ” to serve Him in the coming year! Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!
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SERBENHF Thanksgiving Numbers in 2022

$4,432.25
Raised for Richmond Hill Food Bank

{2 4. $4,432.25
: Raised for North York Harvest Food bank

o $35835

Raised in Ping Pong Relay for Diocesan FaithWorks
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@E,.\,\,L.\E’\J%I% Thanksglvmg Numbers in 2022
10 $41,184
No. of small groups

159 ministry partners

No. of Small group and Adult Sunday school 26
participants

289
No. of people registered for the 3 Hong Kong 70

Newcomers workshops No. of Samaritan Purse Chnstm‘

. No. of baptism

Ashton & Albert's baptism
on Nov 20

L E LS Christmas Celebration
12 A 18 H (H) BN EERHF Sunday, Dec 18 Christmas Carol Gospel Service
BlFoB-JtRE (B5E) 9 am - North York Church (Cantonese)
BB -7 UEHEX) 11 am - Richmond Hill Church (Cantonese & English)
12 B 25 H (B) EE:EBEEE=FF Sunday, Dec 25 Christmas Day Holy Communion
B Lol- tNmE(&EE 9 am - North York Church (Cantonese)
BE1E - Z2UAaXIEHIRX) 11 am - Richmond Hill Church (Cantonese & English)

OSSR R R NS LA B R Please invite friends and join us for in-person or live-
S3F  SEZON www.stchris.ca streaming online at www.stchris.ca.

EAGEEEE St. Christopher’s Anglican Church

'i 459 Crosby Avenue, Richmond Hill, Ontario LAC 2R9 (905) 918 2205
1080 Finch Avenue East, North York, Ontario M2J 2X2 (416) 494 6476
et www.stchris.ca infoestchris.ca www.facebook.com/StChrisAnglicanChurch
St. Christopher's Anglican Church E{I#&Eiﬁ Incumbent Eﬁﬂ%%;iﬁ#ﬁﬁﬂi Rev. anon Phlllp Der

f&38 Associate Lay Pastor: BBEIE{EIE Pastor Melvin Tai
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